Approved           

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
April 1, 2015 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, April 1, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present.              










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Police Department Update – Chief Hankard – Chief Hankard provided the Board with a statistics comparison from last year to this year. Chief Hankard stated he has been using the police truck primarily as a cruiser due to the road conditions and things have been going good. Chief Hankard noted the new officer is in background check and is scheduled to start around the end of this month. Chief Hankard stated there has been a recall of the police cruiser's door handles, which are being replaced and the cruiser should be back tomorrow. Chief Hankard requested permission to purchase two tough pads with mounts, scanners & air cards in the amount of $9,900 dollars from Ossipee Mountain, which will come out of the police special detail fund. Chair Nickerson made a motion to authorize Chief Hankard to move forward with the purchase. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chief Hankard stated he has started a police department “facebook” page and has been learning how to post pictures & notifications, which is working well. Chief Hankard reported that he attended the meeting in Laconia with Senator Shaheen where they discussed heroin & the effects it has on a community. Chief Hankard explained a lot of the discussion focused on beds for rehabilitation treatments and enforcement which is the real issue but those agencies have been cut so bad, it is hard. There was a brief discussion regarding marijuana dispensaries being set-up in New Hampshire and the use of powdered alcohol. Chief Hankard will be keeping an eye on both of these issues.              





    










2.0 Fire Chief Re: Utility Truck – Chair Nickerson made a motion to authorize Chief Dexter to move forward with the purchase of the utility truck. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 







 





3.0 DPW Director Bordeau - Update – Director Bordeau explained he would like to rent a slightly larger roller for 3 months in the Spring for grading & again in the Fall ($2,400 a month). Selectman Van Tassel suggested Director Bordeau look into a lease purchase due to the rental costs. Chair Nickerson made a motion to authorize Director Bordeau to move forward with rental of a roller from MB Tractor. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Director Bordeau asked for the Board's feelings on proceeding with the paving of Burleigh Hill Road first or should he start with Cram Road. Selectman Ober feels the Town is obligated to re-pave Cram Road first because it was the intention, even though the road is better as dirt. There was a brief discussion regarding culverts on Philbrook Road & Perkins Road. Selectman Van Tassel suggested Connecticut berms for both culverts. Chair Nickerson made a motion to have the Director Bordeau focus on repaving Cram Road then focus on Burleigh Hill Road (from the top of the hill to March Road). Director Bordeau reported Jody Pelletier has taken over for Jared Hebert at Pike Industries and Pike has been contacted regarding Hunkins Pond Road, which they have offered to crack seal at no cost to the Town.  Director Bordeau noted he would be re-advertising for the third Transfer Station Attendant (per-diem).  



             







 
4.0 Old Business 
4.1 Class VI Roads Josh Gammon – Chair Nickerson stated Attorney Boldt is still checking into the road’s status by reviewing the 1983 Subdivision plans & a previous Court Case. A brief discussion took place regarding removing some trees. Tabled until next week. Josh Gammon noted the property will be surveyed next week and the road will be “pinned” out as well. Doug Sarrette stated the term “common land” is now what the Town calls a “conservation set-aside”. Mr. Gammon stated there are two pieces of property but was never recorded properly. 
       


  

  4.2 Digging & Trenching Permit – TA Veloski provided the BOS with 2013 BOS meeting minutes verifying the approval of the Digging & Trenching Permit.  

  4.3
Overtime Policy – Selectman Ober stated it looks fine but would like how an employee is hired to be spelled out. TA Veloski to amend.  


  
   4.4 Audit – The BOS reviewed an e-mail from Jennifer Dorr of Vachon & Cluckay stating a full audit would cost around $40K. TA Veloski noted a forensic audit is for fraud cases. The BOS will schedule a meeting in 2 weeks with the audit company.   

  4.5 Budget – Revenue sheet – TA Veloski stated he has added a revenue sheet to the last page of the budget. The BOS agreed this would work great. 














5.0  New Business









  5.1
Fire proof file cabinets & panels – The BOS reviewed a packet of potential prices for the fire proof cabinets & panels. TA Veloski noted Office Alternatives is half the cost that Staples would be but the expense to purchase theses is not budgeted for.   

  5.2
E-mail from Eric Arndt at Congressman Guinta's Office – TA Veloski informed the Board that Mr. Arndt has asked if the Town qualifies as the “cadillac” plan due to its HRA payments of $3,500 dollars. Mike of NEEBCo. has been contacted. 

  5.3 House Committee Finance Budget – Representative Fields provided the Town with budget copies. TA Veloski stated the house budget passed today with amendments, which can be reviewed next week. TA Veloski noted Bridge Aid has gone from $6.8 million dollars to $0 dollars.         


  





  5.4 SRW Environmental Consulting Contract – Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize Chair Nickerson to sign the contract. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   
                 
  


  
    






   

  
                
6.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          6.1 3/25/15 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of March 25, 2015. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of March 25, 2015 with corrections. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

  
  





  









 
7.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 












8.0 Public Comment 
- Steve Ober reported that he & Katy Wells have started a chronological list of repairs completed at the Town Hall and review of potential grant funding sources. Steve Ober noted the Town is a member of the NH Preservation Alliance.     












9.0 Accept donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time. 






10.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed. 



 





    









11.0 Selectmen's Reports – Selectman Ober provided an update on the progress of the Building Space Needs Committee.    














12.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Van Tassel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 p.m. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  




13.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 8, 2015 @ 5:00 p.m. at the Town Office.       













Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Administrative Specialist

4/1/2015

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


